The Traveller

Cornell Acacia's Award-Winning Chapter Newsletter

Volume 82 Number 2

ITHACA, NEW YORK

Spring 1990

New Officers, Fall 1990

Venerable Dean

Steven Horowitz

Senior Dean

Nicholas Bunning

Junior Dean

Jonathon Lammers

Treasurer

Adam Goldstein Dean of Alumni Affairs

Nicholas Bunning

Philanthropy Chairman Paul Hayre

Senior Steward

Andrew Nolan

Junior Steward

Nicholas J. Strenk

Corresponding Secretary

Martin Scutt

Recording Secretary

Jonathan Jacoby

Athletic Director

William S. Cammuso

Inside The Traveller

- Acacia: All-Sports Champs?
- Our New Brothers
- News From You

Cornell Hosts First Annual Leadership Academy

By Michael Rosenthal 955

From March 2 - 4 the Cornell chapter played host to Acacians from all over the northeast at the first Northeast Regional Leadership Academy. Seventy-five Acacians representing 15 chapters came from as far west as Ohio and as far south as Johns Hopkins to join the Cornell chapter, Executive Director Darold Larson, Leadership Consultants Erik Church and Barrett Byrne, and Acacia Fraternity Foundation President Scott Houston for the weekend-long event.

The program was a great success. Chapters started arriving on Friday. Everyone was impressed by the condition of the chapter house and amazed by its size. The Cornell brothers were amazed that we could sleep 100 people in the house. We spent that evening getting people registered for the weekend and introducing them to Ithaca nightlife.

On Saturday morning everyone was up early for breakfast and for the opening session of the Academy. At the first session brothers brainstormed about the good points and the bad points associated with fraternities. The meeting then broke into small groups to emphasize the good and correct the bad. The groups then reported their results to the entire body.

After lunch we all headed down to campus for the second part of the program. We split into two groups to attend talks on subjects such as ritual, pledge education, alumni relations, and a presentation on insurance and liability given by Randy Stevens, Cornell's Greek Advisor.

Dinner followed the day's events and gave everybody a chance to talk about what they had learned. Following dinner, the Cornell chapter hosted a party that stressed risk management, showing that you can have good parties where alcohol consumption is kept under control. Our guests at the party included the sisters of Gamma Delta Phi and Delta Phi Zeta from Ithaca College.

The Academy wound up with a Sunday brunch and a wrap-up discussion.

All the brothers of the Cornell chapter put forward a great deal of effort to make the Academy an enjoyable event for all. We are looking forward to hosting a similar event in the future.

An Invitation To Return To Your College Home

By Jonathan Jacoby 967

As the spring 1990 semester approaches its end, we are proud to announce that we have just initiated the largest pledge returned this year initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester returned this year initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester returned this year initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester returned this year initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester returned this year initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 877, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 879, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 879, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiate the new br Friedlander 879, John State of the spring 1990 semester initiat

September - February

class since the reorganization. These new brothers bring much hope to the house and with these hopes, great plans for the next academic year.

Ma would especia

We would especially like to thank the three alumni who

returned this year to help us initiate the new brothers. John Friedlander 877, John Graham 883 and Christopher Nolan 947 were all present to share our secret rituals with the pledges.

The best part of their visit was when we had a chance to sit down and discuss how the ceremonies have evolved over the years. This gave us new

ideas for our future pledges.

The Cornell chapter would like to cordially invite any alumnus to return to the house for initiation or for any other reason throughout the year. The knowledge you hold and the advice you could give may help the Cornell chapter of Acacia international fraternity rise to a new level of excellence.

ALUMNI CORPORATION FINANCIAL REPORT By James Showacre 447

Зері	lettiber - rebruary			
	1989-90	1988-89	1987-88	1986-87
RECEIPTS:				
Rent	13150	12000	9375	9200
Alumni	2020	3310	2370	1890
Interest	104	82	137	145
Insurance	1000		17:352	3281
Other	25	645	560	2985
	16298	16037	12442	17501
TOTAL	16298	10037	12442	17301
DISBUSEMENTS:				
Taxes	7565	6924	6417	6022
Insurance	4109	4018	3918	2710
Maintenance	1043	1033	6384	98
Traveller	318	327	380	258
	50	70	25	2259
Other		10271	17124	11347
TOTAL	13085	12371	17124	11347
NET RECEIPTS:	3213	3665	4681	6154
BALANCE	5120	4192	3916	7912
BALANCE	March - August			
	1990	1989	1988	1987
RECEIPTS:				
Rent		5300	5625	8000
Alumni		865	1875	2765
		98	63	257
Interest		70	68	256
Insurance			00	1200
Other		(0/0	7631	12478
TOTAL		6263	7031	124/0
DISBURSEMENTS:			School	
Taxes		1387	1324	1239
Insurance		3620	3624	3843
Maintenance		3058	5430	1857
Traveller		457	20	257
Other		27	22	5197
		8548	10421	12393
TOTAL		0340		1.0000000000000000000000000000000000000
NET RECEIPTS:		-2285	-2790 526	85 7997

A Message From Our New Venerable Dean

The future is looking bright here at 318 Highland. We have seven new brothers who have already made a huge impact on the chapter. This was the largest pledge class since the reorganization, rising for the third straight year. All indications are that the upcoming year will bring even more men into the Halls of Acacia.

The house is also looking great, thanks to the installation of a new ceiling over the pool table and an extension to the bar. We have also painted the bar room and plans are underway to paint the upstairs before the end of the semester.

We hosted the first Northeast Regional Leadership Academy in March. Seventy five Acacians from 15 chapters, and the International Staff, spent a weekend at 318. Two Ithaca College sororities joined us for a brotherhood social that weekend, improving interchapter and local sorority relations.

Our athletic teams are faring better, as we posted wins in bowling, volleyball, and box lacrosse.

We are also gearing up for our next philanthropy event where we will once again raise money for the local S.P.C.A. We are aiming to raise even more money than the \$800 we raised last semester.

The Chapter would especially like to thank John Friedlander, John Graham, and Chris Nolan for coming back to Ithaca to join us in our initiation ceremonies last month. Their input added a lot to the initiation.

On a slightly sadder note, however, this May marks the graduation of the last of the men who reorganized our chapter. We can only wish them the best of luck in their future endeavors.

Steven R. Horowitz 966 Venerable Dean

Alumni Donations Down From Previous Years

The 1989-90 Academic year has been fairly uneventful. That is, however, a welcome relief from previous years. The only notable exception was a burglary during Winter Recess. Many doors and entry locks were damaged, and we are in the process of making repairs.

The Corporation Board is anxious and willing to continue fixing up the Chapter House, as we have been for the last several years. However, we have extremely limited funds with which to work, and rely on the generosity of our Alumni to keep

I urge you to please respond to this

Traveller

us going. For some reason, the amount of dues and donations received this year has not yet been as good as in previous years. I urge you to please respond to this Traveller with a check if you have not already done so. Our annual dues remain at \$25, and if you all responded, Acacia would have sufficient funds for many necessary improvements.

I look forward to seeing you at the Annual Meeting (5/5/90) or whenever you next visit.

Steven L. Stein '73 (0787) Corporation Board President

Mail From Cornell Acacia Alumni

Frank Agel '26 (0232) [Bay Village of Sarasota, 8400 Vamo Rd., Apt. 609, Sarasota, FL 34231] reminds us that his college roommate was Edwin Ball (0220), who passed away about 15 years ago.

John Clarkson 'GR (0309) [Presby Home C-213, Clinton, SC 29325] and wife, Margaret, were planning to take a cruise in January on the Cunard Line Vista fjord from Ft. Lauderdale to L.A. via the Carribean and Panama Canal.

Clarence Bent '39 (0334) [2096 US 19S, Lot 1704, Clearwater, FL 34624] and wife, Ruth spent a lovely time with Ray Rider '39 (0356) [533 N. Leavitt Ave., Orange City, FL 32763] at Ray's home and restaurant. It was the first time they'd been together since graduation. Clarence now has over 48 years perfect attendance in Nashua, NH Rotary (most make-ups at Clearwater East).

Carl Cook (0358) [8720 SW Tualatin Rd., Apt. 116, Tualatin, OR 97062] recently moved to be near his oldest son.

Robert Snowdon '39 (0364) [33 Gladstone House, 775 John Ringling, Sarasota, FL 34236] is still a member of his condominium board and is now president of the Sarasota-Manatee Cornell Club. A March 1 gala evening with President Frank Rhodes was scheduled.

Burton Inglis '40 (0385) [1220 CR 23, Clifton Springs, NY 14432] retired from the Board of Directors of both Agway Inc. and Curtis Burns Foods, Inc. Plans to spend the winters in Florida [15550 Burnt Stove Road, #200, Punta Gorda, FL 33955, 813-637-6488]. His wife, Georgia '40 has recovered well from a brain tumor operation a year ago. Burton gets around well with artificial knees and shoulder. Son Rexford Inglis '67 (0700) [RD#2, Clifton Springs, NY 14432], has taken over the family farm.

John McCuen '40 (0395) [P.O. Box

189, Benson, VT 05731] retired after many years with the Dept. of Soil Conservation Service and was then a self-employed investor in stock and commodity markets. He and wife, Lucy, moved to Vermont after living 40 years in E. Greenwich, RI. He is now in a nursing home in Rutland, VT since he has been physically incapacitated by a progressive degenerative disease. A tragic accident took the lives of

son, Brad, aged 36, and a friend last winter. John enjoys having Lucy read the **Traveller** articles to him.

Meredith Cushing '44 (0418) [6909 Partridge Lane, Orlando, FL 32807] has retired. As of 6/1/89, the telephone area code changed from 305 to 407 (671-5879). Has heard from John Woodford '47 (0435).

CONTINUED ON PAGE 6

"Our Teams Sure Will Lace Ya"

By Bill Cammuso 965

Athletic participation at Acacia is at its highest level in five years. Although we haven't nailed down any championships yet, we appear to be well on our way to eventually bringing home those precious all-sports points.

The black and gold's greatest success by far has come in the kegler's corner — and not necessarily the bar room. Behind the bowling mastery of John Carpenter, Dave Kantor, Jim Waxmonsky, and "Iron" Mike Rosenthal, we came oh-so-close to our first winning record in quite some time. The Four Horsemen were able to secure wins over TKE, $\Phi\Sigma K$, $\Delta T\Omega$, and ΨY .

As for the other sports, we weren't quite as successful on the victory rostrum, but made a good showing nonetheless. A scoring misunderstanding cost our doubles tennis duo of **John Carpenter '91** and **Devin Van Zandt '90** a key tiebreaker. In ice hockey, we risked recruiting violations and my own personal ineligibility to make a very impressive showing against eventual semifinalists and perennial puckheads XΨ. Our volleyball team was always right in the hunt.

The house is looking forward to strong performance in lacrosse, softball, and single's tennis. The resumes of the actives include representing Cornell in crew, hockey, and, of course, rugby. Hopefully the athletic skills developed there will turn into Acacia victories on the fields named after one of our brothers.

News From Around The House

CALIFORNIA U. OF PENN CHARTERING

It is relatively rare for a brother to witness the induction of a chapter into our International fraternity. However, with the chartering last month of our colony at the California University of Pennsylvania, a majority of actives in the house have been to at least one chartering as an active member.

Representing Cornell at the C.U.P. chartering were Andrew Brenner 953 and Ionathan Jacoby 967. The two, who were the only undergraduate representatives from any other chapter, joined International Executive Director Darold Larson, the legendary George F. Patterson, Jr., and local Masonic and University officials in welcoming Acacia's newest chapter. For their efforts, Brothers Brenner and Jacoby were awarded the "Idiots Who Travelled So Far" Award at the Banquet.

Hayre, A Quill and Dagger

Newly-initiated brother Paul Hayre 970 was selected for membership in the elite honorary Quill and Dagger society. For Brother Hayre, it was yet another award, as he recently was elected Engineering representative on the Student Assembly.

RUGBY LEADER

Brother Nick Strenk 963 also recently "took a greater part" on campus when he was elected President of the Cornell Rugby Club. Brother Strenk is currently applying to the Johnson School of Management for his M.B.A. Nick, who has played rugby since he was a sophomore, is often to be found wandering around the Halls of Acacia holding his Mitre rugby ball.

ACACIAN AT OXFORD

This semester, Nicholas
Bunning 968 was awarded
the Prince of Wales Scholarship to study architecture at
Oxford University and at the
British Academy in Rome.
Nick, after completing his
architecture requirements this
spring, is planning to transfer
to the Hotel school to receive
a dual degree in finance.
Nick has been instructed to
carry the Acacia spirit across
the Atlantic.

DEPARTURES

There are a total of five men who will graduate this year. Of the five, two are going to law school, one to graduate school, and the other two are actively seeking employment. Michael Rosenthal 955 will attend Harvard Law School in the fall, while Andrew Brenner 953 will be across the river at Boston University School of Law. Ronnen Levinson 956 will go west to the University of California at Berkeley, where he will be studying Mechanical Engineering. David Kantor 958 is currently looking for a job after graduation. Devin Van Zandt 962, the resident Irishman (3/4 Irish, 1/4 Dutch), is graduating with a degree in Electrical Engineering, and also has yet to land the job.

JOBS NEEDED

Brothers Rosenthal and Brenner are currently seeking summer employment in the New York City area. Brother Van Zandt is seeking a permanent job in Electrical Engineering. Please consider hiring your brethren. If you know of any openings, please call (607) 257-8028, or write.

Correspondence From Cornell Acacia's Alumni

John Woodford '47 (0435) [4364 Greenwood, Okemos, MI 48864] is a visiting professor at Michigan State University College of Engineering. Now that the passenger train no longer stops in Okemos, and the interstate bypasses them, he doesn't get many visiting Cornell Acacians. Two of his three sons were married last summer, and one daughter plans to be married in June, leaving only one of seven children unmarried.

Albert Woodford '45 (0436) [2024 Barlow St., Philadelphia, PA 19116] writes that he likes to read happy news in the Traveller, and says "Hello" to Jim Showacre '50 (0447) [168 Graham Rd., Ithaca, NY 14850].

Selleck Carpenter '50 (0459) [274 Maynard Dr., Buffalo, NY 14226] enjoyed seeing Bob Bergren '50 (0443) [120 Porter St., Easton, PA 18042], Charley Deakyne '50 (0446) [16 Severn River Rd., Severna Park, MD, 21146], and their wives at Carol Bergren's wedding last fall and again at son, Mark's, wedding. Is looking forward to seeing all of his classmates at the 40th reunion in June 1990.

Dwight Miller '48 (0472) [Schultzville Rd., RR 2, Box 207, Clinton Corners, NY 12514. "Joe" thinks it might be a good idea to get out of NY the way state taxes keep going up.

Jamie Kerr '51 (0485)[3821 Overbrook, Houston, TX 77027] has retired, and is still in Texas.

Allen Blodgett '50 (0489) [724 W. Ivy Dr., Seaford, DE 19973] is presently teaching math part time at a Community College in Georgetown, DE. He is a widower with 5 children and 5 grandchildren. Daughter, Sue, and her husband, Andy, recently received PhD degrees from Kansas State. Sue previously received Masters in Vegetable Crops from Cornell.

William Burnett '53 (0490) [11 S.

Helderberg Pkwy., Slingerlands, NY 12159] has been house painting in the Summer and spending winters in Florida. Visited Charles Deakyne '50 (0446) and wife, Jane in Sevanna Park, MD. Spent some time last Summer with Bob Squires '52 (0496) [41 Churchill Ave., Massena, NY 13662] and wife, Mary, in Alexandria Bay. Both Bob and Charlie are into boating in a big way.

Ernest Schaufler '48 (0500) [101 Turkey Hill Rd., Ithaca, NY 14850] is now travelling 3-4 months a year outside of NY. A Ford pickup and a small 5th Wheeler are hoped to

Albert Woodford '45 (0436) writes that he likes to read happy news in the **Traveller.**

get them out of the lower 48 states this year for 3 months - any Acacians in Alaska?

Lafayette Knapp, Jr. '51 (0509) [402 Linder Rd., RR 6, Iowa City, IA 52240] is Professor Emeritus at University of Iowa College of Medicine. His retirement activities include family, Rotary, and consulting on agricultural health and safety problems.

James Symons '54 (0534) [6315 Sanford Rd., Houston, TX 77096-5730] was appointed Director of Environmental Engineering Graduate Program at Univ. of Houston after 4 years as Dept. Chairman.

Martin Offenberger '56 (0568) [1863 Kashlan Rd., La Habra Heights, CA 90631] and wife, Jean, have been together since his Cornell Acacia days. They have two sons (20 and 25) and a grand-daughter, 4 months. Martin owns two multi-specialty medical clinics. He keeps in close touch with John

(Jack) Cooper '57 (0584) [302 E. Church St., Elmira, NY 14901].

Robert Warne '57 (0582) [4921-32nd St. E., Bradenton, FL 34203] is still "on-the-move" after some 20 moves through 3 countries and 5 U.S. states. Now in a new house for the first time, he plans to settle down. He is Personnel Director at Sun Hydraulics Corp.

Carey Fletcher '58 (0596) [169 Seville Dr., Rochester, NY 14617] and wife, Phyllis took two Danish young ladies on an 11,700 mile trip around the USA last summer. This summer they will take a Norwegian couple on a shorter, five-week tour of the USA.

William Powell '58 (0608) [5124 Durham Rd. W., Columbia, MD 21044] is a physicist at Johns Hopkins University. His daughter, Emily, is a freshman in the Cornell Hotel School.

Ronald Tesarik '59 (0615) [1080] Havenwood Ln., Lake Forest, IL 60045] enjoyed a brief visit (1st in 30 years) to the Chapter House last August. They made a detour to see Cornell while driving daughter to Union College in Schenectady. Ron recently left Merrill Lynch to devote more time to his own investments and civic organizations.

Laddie Amatulli '68 (0714) [3150 Windjammer Dr., Colorado Springs, CO 80920] is now Deputy Director of Engineering and Construction at Headquarters Air Force Space Command. He will retire to civilian life 10/1/90 after 21 years in Air Force. Daughter Lisa is in 7th grade, and Alison is freshman in High School. Wife, Evelyn, teaches pre-school and is a day care provider.

Jerry Kreider '68 (0720) [9 Narbrook Park, Narberth, PA 19072] is hoping to visit Cornell this Spring as part of college search for

CONTINUED ON PAGE 7

Alumni News

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6

daughter, Melissa. Jerry's architect firm, Kreider/Matsinger Associates, barely 4 years old, was recognized in Fall '89 as #10 in Delaware Valley Top 100 privately owned firms, based on over 700% revenue growth over previous 3 years.

Robert Lightfoote '69 (0731) [25 Hillcrest Ave., Queensbury, NY 12804] has lost touch with other Acacians from the 1960's. He finds hospital administration very energy and time consuming, but still finds time to serve as president of Cornell Cooperative Extension in Warren County. Wife, Diane, and children, Laura, Janelle, and Stephen, are currently all students.

Stuart Hantman '71 (0756) [382 NW 112 Ave., Coral Springs, FL 33071] now considers the Hantmans 'native' Floridians after 7 years in Coral Springs. Stu is a radiologist, wife, Carol, is active in politics and at school, and Missy (10) and Mara (7) are excellent scholar-athletes both planning on attending Cornell.

John Maciag Jr. '75 (0802) [109 N. Washington St., Plainville, CT 06062] found Jerry Alverson '77 (0821) [303 Trapper Circle, Windsor, CT 06095] working for an engineering firm (Helenski- Zimmerer Inc.) used by John's Architectural firm in West Hartford.

Robert Montgomery '76 (0811) [270 St. Denis, Vanier, Ontario, Canada K1L 5J5] and wife, Anne-Marie, are proud parents of Lisa (4/4/89). They are continuing their work in French with Campus Crusade for Christ.

William Abeles '77 (0820) [32 Milburn St., Staten Island, NY 10306] is attending school for occupational therapy at Downstate Medical in Brooklyn. Will be T.A.ing Anatomy in the Cadaver Lab this summer.

Rich Martinez '77 (0832) [7106 Stone, Ct., Columbus, OH 43085] is doing great things at Scott's Lawncare in Columbus, OH, and has 18-

Changes to Our Chapter House

The past year has witnessed several changes at 318. The faux-wood paneling was removed from the room known as "Limbo", thus bringing the decorative scheme of the room firmly into the nineties. In addition the hall-ways on the third floor were given a fresh coat of paint at

this time, as well as two of the "armpit" rooms.

It was also decided at the beginning of the year that increased headroom was needed in the pool table area of the bar. A new drywall ceiling was installed by the brothers during an energetic house work session. The results look very smart indeed. Nicholas Bunning 968 decided to carry on the good work by remodelling the South end of the bar. An additional four feet were added to the length of the the longest bar in the Ivy League, thus securing Cornell Acacia's stronghold in College Bar History. A telephone extension was also installed for the bartender to facilitate easy summoning of the ladies when required. The entire room was then repainted using a light grey color scheme.

As Acacía is now home to several enthusiastic pianists the grand piano in the Commons has been rebuilt. Nick installed a new keyboard, and with the re-regulated action has transformed the piano into a very decent

instrument.

On the mundane subject of laundry, the brothers started a fund to replace the incinerator (dryer). Three weeks ago there was much rejoicing when a brand new Whirlpool dryer was installed.

At the end of this semester, the entire house will be repainted on the interior, in order that the house look its

absolute best for Fall Rush.

month old daughter, Renee.

John Gammel '77 (0826) [RD#1, Box 454, Womelsdorf, PA 19567] and wife, Geri, are proud parents of Garrett Hans (11/12/89). Recently visited former roommate Jeff Earickson '77 (0823) [P.O. Box 6523, Tuscaloosa, AL 35486] and wife, Amy, in Alabama. Also saw Bill Hairston III '80 (0873) [2540 Aberdeen Rd., Birmingham, AL 35223].

George Waskosky (0860) reports his new address is 4007-1 Beech Lane, Andrews AFB, MD 20335. John Graham '81 (0883) [18 Lucille Dr., Syosset, NY 11791] provided an updated Pledge Class '78 address list. They all keep in touch via a circular letter sent from one brother to the next, updating the list as they go. Provided the missing address for Stuart Cain '79 (0875) [c/o Rev. Patrick O'Brien, Good Shepherd Mission Seminary, P.O. Box 59, Manaalal, Kenya, Africa].

Phillip Schuler '80 (0886) [190 Bush Creek Dr., Rochester, NY 14612] CONTINUED ON PAGE 10

Meet Acacia's Newest Brothers

Paul Havre '91 was born in Houston, Texas, and has lived there since — except for his Cornell years. Currently a junior studying electrical engineering, Paul has been heavily involved with campus governance, the Indian Students Association, and countless campus committees and legislative bodies. Recently, Paul was elected to represent the Engineering College to next year's Student Assembly. Paul says that he looks forward to his next year on the Assembly and to life in the Acacia house.

Jonathon Lammers '93 is a freshman biology major in the Ag school. Jon was born in a suburb of Chicago, and presently lives in Marion, New York, which is about 20 miles

Andrew Deetz 941 wrote the chapter while at sea on the U.S.S. Eisenhower. He will be cruising the Med for the Summer, and will return to the U.S. this September.

Warren Walker 681 wrote to Andy Brenner on his computer terminal from the Rand Corporation, where he does policy analysis. [If you can access the BITNET or other computer network, you can write to the house through Andy Brenner at computer address

KZQY@CORNELLA].

east of Rochester. In addition to being a full-time student, Jon plays rugby and works at Wegmans, "the #1 grocery store in customer satisfaction in the U.S.," from whom Jon received a scholarship.

Andrew Regenbaum '93 is an agricultural economics major in the school of Agriculture and Life Sciences. Currently he lives in New City, N.Y. which is a suburb of New York City. Here at Cornell, Andy is a member of the Lightweight Crew team. School, the fraternity, and practice take up most of his time, but Andy also enjoys playing basketball and baseball, and he is a die-hard N.Y. Rangers fan.

Nicholas Bunning '92 arrives with a broad range of experiences. Originally from England, he was a student at the Southern California Institute of Architecture, and held positions with two prominent Southern California architectural firms, as well as at MTV Networks in New York. When out of school, Nicholas divides his time between his homes in Manhattan, NY, and Newport Beacon, CA.

Nicholas' enthusiasm for the chapter will surely lead Acacia back to its rightful position of prominence within the Cornell greek system. He is currently at work on a budget for renovation of the house's interior, as part of

an overall plan to firmly reinstate the traditional ideals of fraternity. These include personal and chapter pride, as well as elevated faculty/chapter and alumni/chapter relations.

Adam Goldstein '93 is a biology major in the Ag school. Adam likes skiing, parties, bodybuilding (6'2", 145 pounds), and rugby. Born and raised in Muncie, New York, Adam is looking forward to balancing Acacia's checkbook next year, as well as attempting to disprove his nickname.

Andy Nolan '91 is an Ag Engineering major in the College of Ag and Life Sciences. Andy spent four years in the active U.S. Navy and another four years in the reserves, first as a diesel mechanic and then as a Navy diver. He is presently a volunteer fireman captain of his firehouse's underwater recovery unit. He is also a member and diver for Cayuga County Underwater Recovery. He enjoys skiing and scuba diving. Andy feels Acacia will definitely bring him a lifetime benefit, and he plans to do much for his fraternity.

Martin Scutt '92 is an Animal Science major in the Ag School. He is planning to apply to vet school. Martin plays rugby, likes water skiing, and he enjoys the outdoors. He feels that Acacia will bring him "proper social etiquette."

Notice Of Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting of the Acacia Fraternity Corporation will be held on Saturday, May 5, 1990 at 11:00 a.m. at 318 Highland Road, Ithaca, NY 14850. A barbecue lunch will follow the meeting.

An Invitation to Return To Acacia This Summer

Acacia is, for the first time, extending an invitation to those Brothers and their families attending their class reunion to stay at the Chapter House. Donations are appreciated and space is limited. The reunion weekend is 6/7/90 (Thursday) through 6/10/

90 (Sunday). Please write to the Reunion 1990 Committee [318 Highland Road, Ithaca, New York 14850] or call Jim Showacre '50 (607-257-2261) or Steve Stein '73 (607-277-3125) for reservations or more information. Deadline for reservations is 5/12/90.

HONOR ROLL, 1989-90

FRANK O AGEL '26 (0232) LADIS W AMATULLI '68 (0714) KENT A BELVIN '70 (0736) CLARENCE F BENT DVM '39 (0334) ROBERT J BERGREN '50 (0443) ALLEN R BLODGETT '50 (0489) JOHN C. BRUECKMAN III '76 (0844) STEWART L BURGER '70 (0738) WILLIAM C BURNETT '53 (0490) MARTIN S CARDINALI '84 (0918) SELLECK J CARPENTER '50 (0459) JOHN B CHENEY DVM '24 (0239) JOHN M CLARKSON 'GR (0309) CARL L COOK 'NG (0358) MEREDITH R CUSHING '44 (0418) ANDREW R DEETZ '88 (0941) PHILIP ENGLER '70 (0739) JAMES J ERICKSON '72 (0769) CAREY W FLETCHER '58 (0596) JOHN C GAMMEL '77 (0826) PAUL B GOLDBERG '71 (0755) WILLIAM B HAIRSTON III '80 (0873) RICHARD K HAN '81 (0878) STUART S HANTMAN MD '71 (0756) CARL H HERZOG '66 (0711) HENRY L HOOD '43 (0407) FRANCIS M HUGO '62 (0597) CHARLES W HUFFINE III '86 (0931) BURTON FINGLIS '40 (0385) PAUL CJAMES '56 (0606)

LAFAYETTE W KNAPP JR. '51 (0509) A. LEE KNIGHT '71 (0757) IERRY W KREIDER '68 (0720) ROBERT H LIGHTFOOTE '69 (0731) JOHN A MACIAG JR. '75 (0802) ROBERT P MATUSIAK '71 (0758) DAVID M MAZAIKA '85 (0924) DANIEL R MERRILL '83 (0907) ROBERT C MERRITT '75 (0807) DWIGHTS MILLER '51 (0472) SAMUEL C MORRIE '81 (0833) FRANK E MROWKA '73 (0782) MARY MYERS PASQUINO '85 (L024) STANLEY R NIMAN '73 (0783) MARTIN E OFFENBERGER '56 (0568) ALAN T PASOUINO '84 (0916) BART E PRICE '89 (0951) ERNEST F SCHAUFLER '48 (0500) PHILLIP M SCHULER '80 (0886) JAMES C SHOWACRE '50 (0447) ROBERT H SNIDER '48 (0455) ROBERT T SNOWDON '39 (0364) BRIAN A STROEHLEIN '84 (0913) RONALD F TESARIK '59 (0615) WILLIAM A UTIC P.E.; A.I.C.P. '77 (0836) KENNETH M WEISS '83 (0902) EARL A WESTERVELT '40 (0373) CHRISTOPHER T WONG '81 (0880) ALBERT S WOODFORD '45 (0436) JOHN P WOODFORD '47 (0435)

More Alumni News

and wife, Jennifer, became parents of Jenelle on 7/13/89. She's been a real joy, and has introduced them to the wonderful world of sleep deprivation.

Daniel Merrill '83 (0907) [1923 181st St. SE, Bothell, WA 98012] is a senior test engineer with Quinton Instrument Co. in Seattle. In his spare time, he is a volunteer firefighter/EMT. Also, he volunteers his time with Physicians for Social Responsibility, leading public discussions about nuclear issues. Was best man at November wedding of Bill Ward '80

(0862) [507 Everett St., El Cerrito, CA 94530].

Alan Pasquino '84 (0916) [11 Pepper St., Christiansburg, VA 24073] and Mary Myers '85 (L024) celebrated 4th anniversary. Mary will finish Masters of Social Work in '91 and then it's Al's turn to go back to school (maybe Cornell).

David Mazaika '85 (0924) [3422 Wellesly Ave., San Diego, CA 92122] and Tom Greenfield '85 (0934) [same address as David] have started a real estate investment firm, The Argus Group. Planned to visit Lake Tahoe during Christmas holidays, where they will meet **Tim Thom '82** (0887) [20 Division St., #15J, Manhattan, NY 10002].

Miriam Akabas '82 (L005) [101 W. 81st St., #324, New York, NY 10024] has a great job as Internal Management Consultant for Swiss Bank Corp. Cornell fund raising takes up a lot of her time, so after almost 1 year, she is just getting around to decorating her apartment. Her engagement reported in last Traveller has since been broken.

Acacia Fraternity 318 Highland Road Ithaca, New York 14850

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Ithaca, NY 14850
Permit No. 34

Address Correction Requested